
7California State University Channel Islands Å Schedule of Classes Å Fall 2011

ACADEMIC POLICIES
This section contains summary information about academic 
policies. These policies are provided in their entirety in the 
Policies and Regulations section of the University Catalog. 
Please consult the Catalog for complete information about 
these policies.

Catalog Rights
Undergraduate students remaining in attendance in regular 
sessions at a California State University campus, a California 
community college, or any combination of these institutions, may 
for the purposes of meeting all graduation requirements elect to 
meet the requirements in effect at CI either: (1) at the time the 
student began attendance, or (2) at the time of entrance to CI, or 
(3) at the time of graduation from CI. 

If while enrolled the student declares or changes the major, 
a major option, or a minor, the student shall follow the 
requirements either in effect at the time of the declaration or 
change, or in effect at the time of graduation. Other catalog 
years may be approved by department petition.  Students do not 
lose catalog rights for GE and other graduation requirements by 
declaring or changing their major, if they maintain continuous 
attendance.  
Absence related to an approved educational leave or for 
attendance at another accredited institution of higher learning is 
not considered an interruption, providing such absence does not 
exceed two years. The absence must be consistent with the CSU 
deýnition of educational leave and with CSU policy.

Students who have been academically disqualiýed lose 
previously established catalog rights. 

Please consult the University Catalog for information on the
following important items:
Å	 Catalog Rights
Å	 Double-Counting of Course Requirements
Å	 Second Baccalaureate Degrees

Students are also encouraged to consult the University
Catalog for information concerning experiences involving:
Å	 Internships
Å	 Service-Learning Policy 

Declaration of Majors
To help ensure timely completion of graduation requirements, 
students who have a total of 60 units completed and in progress 
must have declared a major before they may register for the next 
term. Upper-division transfer students are required to declare 
their intended major on their application for admission.

Undergraduate Minors
Students may declare any minor offered by the University, with 
the following restrictions. In order to declare a minor, a student 
must have a declared major. Generally students will not receive a 
minor in a discipline in which they are majoring. However, some 
Program Areas may allow students to major in one discipline 
and minor in a different discipline within that same Program 
Area. Each Program Area will specify in the catalog when this 
is allowed, clearly stating the major and minor combinations for 
which this is permissible.  

Course Load for Undergraduate Students
An undergraduate student may enroll in 18 units without advisor 
approval. Students enrolling in 19 or more units are required to 
have a faculty advisorôs written approval. Students who have not 
declared a major and are seeking permission to enroll in 19 or 
more units should contact the Advising Center.

Academic Leave
Students who take a one semester leave of absence from CI are 
considered continuing students and do not need to take any action 



http://www.csuci.edu/students/GradFAQ.htm
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Grade Policy
1.	 The ñABCDFò is the default grading system.
2.	 Although it is not required, individual faculty members may 

add a ñ+ò or ñ-ò to any grade except ñF.ò By adding a ñ+ò 
to a grade, the grade points earned increase by 0.3 (except 
an A+ shall still be 4.0 grade points). By adding a ñ-ò to a 
grade, the grade points earned shall decrease by 0.3. Course 
syllabi are required to state clearly whether ñ+/-ò grading is 
used.

3.	
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	 to speak with the program chair. If the instructor is 		
	 not available or does not respond to the studentôs 		
	 appeal within the given time frame, the Program Chair 	
	 may act on behalf of the instructor. If the program chair 	
	 is the instructor, the student should speak with the Vice

			  President for Academic Affairs (or designee). The 		
	 program chair or Vice President for Academic Affairs (or 

			


